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BULLETIN NO. 097-17 INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY SERVICES


TO:		Educational Service District Superintendents
		Chief School District Administrators
		School District Technology Coordinators

FROM:	Chris Reykdal, State Superintendent of Public Instruction

RE: 	Digital Citizenship, Media Literacy, and Internet Safety District Policy Review

CONTACT:	Dennis Small, 360-725-6384, dennis.small@k12.wa.us, TTY: 360-664-3631


The purpose of this bulletin is to provide an overview of the requirements of school districts to annually review their policy and procedures on electronic resources and internet safety, and to share resources from the Office of Superintendent of Public Instruction (OSPI) and the Washington State School Directors’ Association (WSSDA) that are available to support this review process.

The 2016 legislature passed SSB 6273, which among other things, states:
“Beginning in the 2017-18 school year, a school district must annually review its policy and procedures on electronic resources and internet safety. In reviewing and amending the policy and procedures, a school district must:
· involve a representation of students, parents or guardians, teachers, teacher-librarians, other school employees, administrators, and community representatives with experience or expertise in digital citizenship, media literacy, and internet safety issues;
· consider customizing WSSDA's model policy and procedures on electronic resources and internet safety;
· consider existing school district resources; and
· consider best practices, resources, and models for instruction in digital citizenship, internet safety, and media literacy, including methods to involve parents.”
The 2017 legislature also passed SSB 5449, which directed WSSDA to review and revise model policy/procedure on electronic resources and to develop a checklist by December 1, for districts to use when updating their policy and procedures. That work has now been completed, and the model policy and procedures as well as the checklist of considerations are available through WSSDA. The checklist has been posted on WSSDA’s Featured Policies page. 

In addition, as part of SSB 6273, OSPI convened an inclusive advisory group to develop best practices and recommendations for instruction related to digital citizenship, internet safety, and media literacy. That report, along with links to high-quality, free educational resources that districts may find helpful is now available at the Digital Citizenship & Media Literacy Resources website.

SSB 5449 also directs OSPI to survey teacher-librarians, principals, and technology directors in order to understand how they are currently integrating digital citizenship and media literacy education in their curriculum. The purpose of the survey is to determine ways in which teacher-librarians, principals, and technology directors can lead, teach, and support digital citizenship and media literacy across all grades and content areas. This survey will be conducted during the spring of 2018.
Contact Information
If you have general questions about Digital Citizenship, Media Literacy, or Internet safety please check the OSPI Educational Technology website. You may also email questions to dennis.small@k12.wa.us or call 360-725-6384. The agency TTY number is 360-664-3631.

This information is also accessible on the OSPI’s Bulletins website.  
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